
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
This is our last newsletter for Term 1.  It has been a very busy and rewarding term.  Our wonderful Year 7      
students have all settled in and are now totally immersed in the culture of our school.  I am very proud of our Year 
8  students who have made the Year 7ôs feel welcome and helped make them to understand what GIS is all 
about. Over the term our students have embraced new challenges, made new friends and worked hard towards 
their academic goals. 
 
A big thank you to all our amazing staff. They have worked incredibly hard over the last eleven weeks and really 
made a difference to the students that attend GIS. By the time the bell rings at 3pm on Friday 13 April, we will all 
be ready for a well-earned rest. A special thank you to all parents, caregivers and whanau who have supported 
us so well this term. 
 
Student Achievement Update 
In March our school had to submit our annual achievement goals for 2018 to the Ministry of Education. We strive 
to have at least 85% of our students achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level by the time they leave 
GIS in Year 8. This takes hard work and commitment from students, staff and whǕnau.  Our current percentages 
of students who are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum levels are as follows: 
 
READING 

¶66% of Year 7 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 

¶67% of Year 8 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 
WRITING 

¶27% of Year 7 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 

¶34% of Year 8 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 
MATHEMATICS 

¶36% of Year 7 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 

¶52% of Year 8 students are achieving AT or ABOVE the expected curriculum level. 
 
As you can see, we have a challenge ahead of us to achieve our target of 85% by the end of the year. We are 
confident that the programmes at GIS will support learners to make the gains required. A key component of this 
is ensuring that whǕnau are actively engaged with their childôs learning, and systems for completing home    
learning are established. If you have any questions regarding your child please contact their classroom teacher. 
 
Parent Learning Conferences 
It was great to see parents and caregivers meeting with teachers a couple of weeks ago.  We had a 68%        
attendance which was a little lower than usual.  If you were unable to attend a meeting,  I encourage you to book 
an alternative time with your childôs teacher. Teachers can best be contacted by their school email. 
 
An effective partnership between the student, teacher and whanau is an essential component to ensure student 
success.  When children start at intermediate, it is common for parents to feel more disconnected from their 
childôs life at school.  Your child is becoming more independent and, as puberty hits, many children also become 
less talkative with their parents.  Remember, you are still the most important person (people) in their world and 
making sure you know what is happening with their learning continues to be a top priority. 
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GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 

 

At GIS we value: 

§ Respect 

§ Responsibility 

§ Relationships 

§ Resilience 
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Communication 

As a school we do our very best to let you know what is going on at Glenfield Intermediate.  We use a variety of tools to communicate with parents, 
whanau and the wider community. Classroom teachers make use of emails, Seesaw, class blogs and Google Suite so that students can share their 
learning with parents in real time. At whole school level we send emails through our new Student Management System (e-Tap).  We also have our 
school app (Flexibuzz), which can connect you directly to our latest newsletter, website, calendar and Facebook page, and also sends message 
notifications directly to your mobile. Through the app you can also record an absence. It is very important that you keep your personal details up to 
date with our office for communication purposes. 
 
Student Behaviour 

At GIS we have high behavioural expectations of all our students. We are a PB4L (Positive Behaviour for Learning) school where our staff explicitly 
teach students how to behave and act in a variety of situations.  As with any school, there are some students that require additional support meeting 
these expectations, and from time to time it may be necessary to remind all of the students of these expectations.  Please support us by discussing 
acceptable behaviour with your child so all students can enjoy being at our school. 
 
Celebrating student success and progress 
 
At GIS we celebrate student success and progress in a variety of ways. Each week I ask teachers to send me students from their class that have 
produced a piece of great work, achieved success, or simply just been working incredibly hard.  I enjoy discussing learning with this group of       
students when they share their work with me.  They are always very proud of their achievements. 
 
Congratulations to these students who were on the Principal's Honour Roll for outstanding effort and achievement in class -  
 
  Vienna L, Rm 8    Shanay M, Rm 8   Scott V, Rm 13 
  Xavier, B, Rm 13   Emily B, Rm 12    Nadia M, Rm 12 
  Julius H, Rm 8    Rahoroi R, Rm 8   Kirsten A, Rm 9 
  Gemma P, Rm 9   Haydn B, Rm 13   Meya S P, Rm 13 
  Shayla S, Rm 13   Valeriya K, Rm 8   Tannistha K, Rm 8 
  Cameron S, Rm 11   Liliana F, Rm 12   Liam W, Rm 13 
  Hana T, Rm 13 
  
At the school assembly, teachers nominate students to receive a Principal's Award based around our school  values.  Congratulations to the       
following students who received a Class Award at todayôs school assembly. 
 

Heather L, Rm 4   Marcus S, Rm 4   Angeline L, Rm 5   
Rebekah F, Rm 5   Jave L, Rm 6    Robert M, Rm 6   
Christian M, Rm 7   Charlotte R, Rm 7   Vienna L, Rm 8 
Mhayvine C, Rm 8   Emma S, Rm 9    Kirsten A, Rm 9 
James G , Rm 11   Viktoriya S , Rm 11   Benjamin M , Rm 12  
Erich S, Rm 12    Meya S-P, Rm 13   Mechid C, Rm 13 
Hamish S, Rm 35   Will J, Rm 35    Elizabeth B , Rm 36 
Melika A, Rm 36   Jessica L, Rm 37   Cate E, Rm 37 
Kayla L, Performing Arts  Tashiana M, Performing Arts  Jave L, Performing Arts 
Liam W, Performing Arts  Rhian B- A, Performing Arts  Tannistha K, Materials Technology 
Brooke B, Materials Technology Luke O, Materials Technology  Angeline L, Materials Technology 
Cassandra A, Food Technology Miheer P, Food Technology  Jessica B, Food Technology 
Erin O, Food Technology  Emma H, Visual Art   Puamilita K, Visual Art 
Evah M, Visual Art   Meya S-P, Visual Art   Lubing J, ESOL 
Reybelle F, ESOL   Tia S, Mandarin   Ruben A, Mandarin 
Jessica B, Mandarin 

 
 
 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 



9{h[ {thw¢{ 5!¸ 

.LY9 ¢w!/Y ¢9{¢ 5!¸ 


